
 

 

 
 

2020 Officers 
President:Wiley Bowman(C)770-880-2151,(H)770-646-3048  

                                                           wileybow@gmail.com 

Vice President Tori Bray                                478-394-0848 

                                                                    eeigeb@aol.com 

Treasurer: Terry Carlyle                                 706-654-1188 

                                                        wbcthc@windstrean.net 
Secretary: Kenlyn Sawyer                              404-867-3898 

                                                 kenlyn_sawyer@yahoo.com 

National Director: Patricia Voyna                  678-523-0378  

                                                   pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 

Alternate Natl. Director – Steve Matthews     770-910-2500 

                                                       stevematthews@me.com 

2020 PST Appointees 
Wagon Master: Terri Jones                          404-925-6440 

    tjcatering@gmail.com  

Sunshine Chair: Wanda Hollenbeck             770-324-2043 

                                                      whollen241@gmail.com 
Newsletter Editor: Patricia Voyna                678-523-0378 

                                                 pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 
Directory Editor: Wayne Hollenbeck           770-710-1833 

              whollen241@gmail.com 
Membership Chair: Beth Bennett                  404-317-1018 
                           bbenn10400@gmail.com 
Chaplain: Jim Hollis                                     770-402-6074 

                                                          pem1jwh@gmail.com 

 

FMCA National Officers 
President – Jon Walker                    fmcajon@icloud.com 
Sr V President – Rett Porter III      rett.porter@gmail.com 

Secretary – Gaye Young –                 gyoumg@fmca.com 

Treasurer – John Reynolds      

                            johnreynoldssr@renoldsironworks.com  

 

Future SEA (Southeast Area) Rally 
www.seafmca.org 

SEA President–Betty Duncan email:bettyhduncan@fmca.com 

SEA Georgia VP - Patricia Voyna pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 
SEA Rally - Feb. 5-8, 2020 Lakeland, Florida   
 

Future FMCA International Convention  
Summer 2020 – August 26-29, Lincoln, Nebraska 

Winter 2021 – March 10-13 Perry, GA 

Summer 2021 – July 7-10, Gillette, WY  

Winter 2022 – March 23-26, 2022, Tucson, AZ 
* Summer 2022 – Lincoln, Nebr. or Sedalia, MO 

Winter 2023 – March 15-18, Perry, GA 

* Summer 2023 – Sedalia, MO or Lincoln, Nebr. 

Summer 2024 – July 17-20, Gillette, WY 
Summer 2027 – July 14-17, Gillette, WY 
 

* = Contingent on successful contract negotiations. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

2020 RALLY HOSTS 
Wagon Master – Terry Jones 

 tjcatering@gmail,com 

404-925-6440 
* Weekend different from 1st weekend.    
**Special rally due to distance from Atlanta 

###Our Bylaws require members to host a rally. Ideally, three couples 

should be able to manage a great rally weekend.   
 

*July 10-12 Yonah Mountain Campground, Cleveland, GA 

 Grubba 
 

August 7-9 CreekFire RV Resort & Campground, SavannahGA 

 Bowman 
 

*September 10-12 – Holiday RV,  Chattanooga, TN 

 Jones  
 

*October 9-11 – Scenic Mountain, Milledgeville 

Young, Thomas 
 

November 6-8 – Murphy, NC 

 Carlyle, Mallory, Hamilton 
 

December 4-6 – TBD 

 Officer 

 

 

 

    The Peach State Traveler 
Year 28, Issue 06 ~ FMCA PST Chapter Newsletter ~ June 2020 

PLEASE NOTE THE CHANGES IN THE OCTOBER 

RALLY SCHEDULE; 
  

THE OCTOBER RALLY DATE HAS BEEN 
RESCHEDULED TO OCTOBER 9, 10, 11. 

THE CAMPGROUND REMAINS THE SAME: 

SCENIC MOUNTAIN RV PARK-2686 IRWINTON ROAD-

MILLEDGEVILLE, GA. 
RESERVATIONS – 478-454-1013 - HOST- TED/DARLENE 

YOUNG AND PAT/LORI THOMAS 
  

COACHES FOR CHRIST RALLY HOSTED BY JIM AND 
JAN HOLLIS IS SCHEDULED FOR OCT 1-4TH IN GULF 

SHORES, ALA..IT CONFLICTED WITH OUR RALLY 

AND SEVERAL   MADE RESERVATIONS FOR THAT 

RALLY ALSO. 
  

PLEASE MAKE NOTE OF THIS CHANGE AND PLAN TO 

ATTEND  BOTH. 
  

THANKS 

TERRI JONES- 404-925-6440 

WAGON MASTER 
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PRESIDENTS CORNER – June 2020 
By Wiley Bowman 
 

Peach State Traveler’s continue to experience a year like we 

have never seen before.  Corona Virus practically shut us down 

for much of March, April and May.  Thanks to Pat and Marvin 

Voyna as hosts, we met at Bobby Brown State Park, abiding by 

all the rules set forth by FMCA as well as State of Georgia.  

Things are different now and we have to compromise our 

normal dining, fun and fellowship, but we do still have by laws 

and policies that are still in effect.  Sometimes it becomes 

necessary to deviate from these rules, especially during a year 

like this one.  However, any and all deviations from our by-laws 

require the approval of PST’s current president or executive 

committee.  This should be done prior to making these changes, 

no matter how insignificant.   
 

Our by-laws set rally dates as being the first Friday, Saturday 

and Sunday of each month.  Previous presidents and officers 

have been very reluctant to make changes to these dates as most 

members plan their travel plans well in advance and try to work 

travel plans around PST rallies.  The most common changes 

occur around holiday weekends that conflict with holiday plans.  

However, all changes must be approved in advance by the club 

president or executive committee prior the announcement of 

changes to the full membership.  Early in the year, the July rally 

was moved to the second weekend due to July 4th holiday.  It 

became necessary to move the Chattanooga rally to September 

due to Covit 9.  I learned today that the October rally has been 

moved to 2nd weekend.  Membership has been notified and all 

reservations have been changed to the later date.  This being the 

case, I think it would be best to remain with the 2nd week-end, 

but I would like to caution all members and especially all hosts, 

to contact me or any member of the executive committee prior 

to announcing any changes to rally dates or other matters that 

might conflict with our bi-laws or policies. 

 
. 

NATIONAL DIRECTOR REPORT 
By Patricia Voyna 
 

Waiting for our mailing since we will not have our meeting in 

Lincoln, Nebr. because of Covid-19, it has been canceled.  
 

Please sign the FMCA waver sheets if attending a rally. At this 

time FMCA is not insuring our rallies. If you do not sign one, 

you will not get credit for the rally. Please give sheets to the 

rally hosts and they will give them to the secretary to be kept as 

record.  

SECRETARY REPORT- June 2020 
By Kenlyn Sawyer 
 

The June 2020 was held at the Bobby Brown State Park in 

Elberton, GA from June 5 - 7, 2020.  Hosts were Patricia and 

Marvin Voyna.  There was a total of 13 people in attendance for 

the weekend.  Names of those in attendance are at the end of 

this report. 
 

President Wiley Bowman called the meeting to order on June 6, 

2020. President Bowman welcomed Russ and Ellen Peters to the 

weekend.  Wiley thanked the hosts for the weekend. 
 

Patricia Voyna made a motion to accept the Secretary and 

Treasurers Report as printed in the newsletter.  Carole Sawyer 

seconded the motion.  The motion was passed.  
 

Upcoming rallies – Please contact your hosts to confirm your 

attendance. 
 

July 10 - 12, 2020 - Yonah Mountain Campground, Cleveland, 

GA (Gruba) 

August 7 - 9, 2020 - CreekFire RV Resort (Bowman, Jones)  

September 11 - 13, 2020 - Holiday Travel RV Park - 623 S 

Mack Smith Rd, Rossville, GA (Jones) 

October 9 - 11, 2020 - Scenic Mountain RV Resort - 

Milledgeville, GA (Young, Thomas) *date change after June 

rally 

November 6 - 8, 2020 - The Great Outdoors RV Resort - 

Franklin, NC (Carlyle, Hamilton, Mallory) 
 

Patricia Voyna made an announcement that FMCA carries 

insurance on our chapters and is requiring all rally attendees to 

complete the waivers for each rally.   
 

MEMBERS:  Bowman; Gruba; Jones; Sawyer; Voyna; Young 
 

GUESTS:  Russ and Ellen Peters 
 

 

RALLY REPORT – June 2020  
By Patricia Voyna 
 

We all showed up one day early for the rally. Marv and I made 

Spaghetti and sauce and had it out under the awning for me to 

dish up. The plan was everyone bring what they wanted to go 

with it and we would social distance under the awning. The rain 

came and several went their own way for supper. A few came 

with containers and I filled them and was taken back to their 

coach. 
 

Friday morning, we gathered at Jones site and planned our 

weekend. A few of us brave decided to eat at LaFogata (rated #1 

restaurant in Elberton) after calling to make sure they were 

following CDC guidelines. We sat away from other people and 

only had one masked attendant. After we gave menus back, we 

all pulled out our hand sanitizer and enjoyed a great meal and 

conversation. Since no dessert was available, some us pulled 

into the Dairy Queen drive thru for ice cream. Gathered on an 

empty site 4 to continue conversation and stories.  
 

Saturday was a laid back for some, site seeing for others after a 

wonderful zoom meet-up. I want to thank Jim and Jan Hollis for 

hosting the zoom. We did have a practice Thursday evening and 

on both zooms we saw faces we haven’t seen for a long time, 

plus past members. I also want to thanks our Southeast Area 

President, Betty Duncan and her husband Jim for joining us on 

August Rally.  Please let Terri know by Sunday at 

5PM if you are coming.... 

Here is the campground number to make your reservations 
 

CreekFire RV Resort and Campground 

(912) 897-2855 

Ask for Kristina (Good Sams, Military Siscounts) 

275 Fort Argyle Road Savannah,  Georgia 31419 

Temporary Office Hours: 

Mon – Sun: 9am-5pm 

https://www.google.com/maps/place/275+Fort+Argyle+Rd,+Savannah,+GA+31419/@32.011771,-81.2981861,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x88fb09000d8fa691:0x4924164986149adf!8m2!3d32.0117665!4d-81.2959974


Saturday. She brought us up to date on FMCA and the SEA.  

She has been on several long zoom meeting to help get us 

through this unprecedent time. Remined us in Perry, GA, SEA 

will have a big gathering to replace the SEA rally. We will need 

to elect officers and take care of business. If everything works 

out, also food and entertainment.  
 

 The campground let us use the shelter house. Hadn’t been used 

for several days, still went up and sprayed everything with 

disinfectant and set one table with all sanitary things that may be 

needed during supper. Marv and I then went to town and got 

individual boxed supper from Kentucky Fried Chicken. We 

scattered out around the building, ate, visited and had a short 

business meeting. Then back to site 4 for more visiting. 
 

Sunday morning was another run to town and we gathered again 

on site 4 for McDonalds breakfast sandwiches, again with all the 

needed sanitizers available. We said our good-byes with waves 

and headed back home. It did turn out to be a super week-end. 
 

 

SUNSHINE REPORT – June 2020 

By Wanda Hollenbeck 
 

 

Note from Tom Trip 
Dear Friends, 
 

Traditionally a hand written note would be in order to express 

mine and my family’s gratitude to you. I cannot fathom trying to 

actually write properly at this time. 
 

My heart burst with thankfulness. First, for being our friend. 

Your prayers were known to us throughout our journey and 

answered as Tricia perfection of her body. Our family is ever 

grateful for them. Third, we appreciate the flowers for our 

family as well. It was most appreciated. The cards. Seems like 

hundreds were received and each one is special. 
 

Thank you for all of this and for taking care of me. 
 

Tom 

 
 
    Your presence we miss 
Your memories we treasure 

Loving you always 
Forgetting you never 
Peach State Travelers 

 

 

 

 

 

TREASURES’S REPORT 

November 2019 
By: Terry Carlyle 
 

Beginning Balance    02-08-2020          $2,073.39 
  

    Receipts:  

               

 February Rally       4.00 

 March Rally                          65.51     

 Dues                                      40,00           
  

     Disbursements: 

 Tripp Flowers                       159.00 

 Annual Corp. Registration     30.00 
 

Ending Balance       02-08-202020      $1,993.90 
 

REMEMBER EVERYONE MUST FILL OUT RALLY REPORTS  
AND SEND THEM TO ME. 
YOU MUST ALSO SEND RECEIPTS FOR EXPENSES!!!!!!!!!!   
PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU KEEP UP WITH THE RECEIPTS!!!! 
Birthdays  
 

6-01 – Ed Gruba 

6-02 – Joyce Duren  

6-10 - Jim Watson 

6-25 – Murry Cail 
 

 

Anniversaries 
 

6-02 – Buck & Jan Taylor  

6-07 – Ted & Darlene Young  

6-08 – Marvin & Patricia Voyna  

6-26 – Gary & Tori Bray 

6-27 – Cecil & Lovena Mallory 

6-29 – Wayne & Wanda Hollenbeck 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Magic Cleaner: 
2oz. Dawn liquid 

4 oz. bottled lemon juice 

8 oz. White vinegar 

10 oz. Water. 

Mix, spray on surface, let set overnight. Use wet cloths to 

remove residue. 

Do not use heat. Can be used in showers, also. 



Heart Felt 
"I have pulled dead, mangled bodies 

from cars. 

I have lied to people as they were 

dying. 

I said you are going to be fine as I 

held their hand and watched the life 

fade out. 

I have held dying babies. Bought 

lunch for people who were mentally 

ill and haven't eaten in a while. 

I have had people try to stab me. Fought with men trying to 

shoot me. 

I've been attacked by women while I was arresting their husband 

who had just severely beat them. 

I have held towels on bullet wounds. 

Done CPR when I knew it wouldn't help just to make family 

members feel better. 

I have torn down doors, fought in drug houses. Chased fugitives 

through the woods. 

I have been in high-speed car chases. 

Foot chases across an interstate during rush hour traffic. 

I have been in crashes. Been squeezing the trigger about to kill a 

man when they came to their senses and stopped. Waded 

through large angry crowds by myself. 

Drove like a madman to help a fellow officer. Let little kids who 

don't have much sit in my patrol car and pretend they are a cop 

for their birthday. 

I have taken a lot of people to jail. Given many breaks. Prayed 

for people I don't even know. Yes, and at times I have been 

"violent" when I had to be. I have been kind when I could. 

I admit I have driven to some dark place and cried by myself 

when I was overwhelmed. 

I have missed Christmas and other holidays more than I wanted 

to. 

Every cop I know has done all these things and more for lousy 

pay, exhausting hours, and a short life expectancy. 

We don't want your pity, I don't even ask for your respect. Just 

let us do our jobs without killing us" 
 

Thank You Police Officers of#America 

 

 
 

 

 

Two aliens in space looking at planet Earth: 

First alien: “So how did all the earthlings die?” 

Second alien: “They used so much toilet paper they 

wiped themselves out.” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Dad’s Blessings 

A young man was getting ready to graduate 

from college. For many months he had 

admired a beautiful sports car in a dealer's 

showroom, and knowing his father could well afford it, he told 

him that was all he wanted. As Graduation Day approached, the 

young man awaited signs that his father had purchased the car. 

Finally, on the morning of his graduation, his father called him 

into his private study. His father told him how proud he was to 

have such a fine son, and told him how much he loved him. He 

handed his son a beautifully wrapped gift box. Curious, but 

somewhat disappointed, the young man opened the box and 

found a lovely, leather-bound Bible, with the young man's name 

embossed in gold. Angry, he raised his voice to his father and 

said "With all your money, you give me a Bible?" and stormed 

out of the house, leaving the Bible. Many years passed and the 

young man was very successful in business. He had a beautiful 

home and wonderful family, but realized his father was very 

old, and thought perhaps he should go to him. He had not seen 

him since that graduation day. Before he could make 

arrangements, he received a telegram telling him his father had 

passed away, and willed all of his possessions to his son. He 

needed to come home immediately and take care of things. 

When he arrived at his father's house, sudden sadness and regret 

filled his heart. He began to search through his father's 

important papers and saw the still new Bible, just as he had left 

it years ago. With tears, he opened the Bible and began to turn 

the pages. And as he did, a car key dropped from the back of the 

Bible. It had a tag with the dealer's name, the same dealer who 

had the sports car he had desired. On the tag was the date of his 

graduation, and the words PAID IN FULL. How many times do 

we miss Spirit's blessings and answers to our prayers because 

they do not arrive exactly as we have expected?  

TODAY'S's affirmation: "Today I look beyond the obvious and 

allow miracles to be created in my life." 

 
Joke of the Week 
How are we all doing with 

healthy eating while at home?  

.  

 
 
 

https://www.rvtravel.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/salad-failure-rvt-950.jpg


When roads were made of wood 
By Chuck Woodbury 

Early in the twentieth century, when auto travel was becoming 

the rage, Yuma, Ariz., was at a crossroads but with a big 

obstacle to the west: sand dunes – vast sand dunes. 
 

The Algodones Dunes 

stretch more than 40 

miles. Throughout 

history, travel of any 

nature was severely 

inhibited by this great 

barrier. Explorers, 

wagon freighters and 

stagecoaches 

approaching and leaving Yuma Crossing avoided the dunes by 

traveling north or south. 

With the building of Yuma’s Ocean to Ocean highway in 1915, 

a way had to be found for automobiles to cross the vast expanse 

of sand. A wooden plank road seemed the answer. 

The first such road was constructed in 1915 and was rapidly 

replaced by a second one in 1916. The San Diego Chamber of 

Commerce, eager for the business the road could bring, donated 

13,100 oak planks. 

A stretch of the old plank road years after it was bypassed in 

1926. Today, I-8 transports motorists quickly through the area. 

triviaThe second road was built in 

eight-foot by twelve-foot sections 

and reinforced with strap iron along 

the edges and centers. The speed 

limit was 10 miles per hour. It 

wasn’t much of a road – a 6.7 mile 

one-laner with pullouts for passing. 

DURING SANDSTORMS, the 

road could become impassable, 

forcing motorists to wait. But 

sandstorm or not, it was always a 

rocky ride, earning the road the 

nickname “Old Shaky.” 
 

In 1925, traffic increased to 30 cars per day – a problem; 

officials reacted by regulating the traffic: east-bound traffic 

would leave on even hours, westbound traffic on odd hours. But 

this wasn’t enough: after 10 years of use, the road was falling 

apart and traffic jams were frequent and sometimes nasty when 

the right-of-way was disputed. 
 

On August 11, 1926, the opening of paved, two-lane California 

State Route 80 put an end to travel on the wooden plank road. 

Today, motorists speed across on Interstate 8. 

A good place to see a piece of plank road is at Yuma Crossing 

State Park in Yuma, where a lone section of the old road has 

been preserved, complete with a 1909 Model T right on top. 

 
 

BABIES 
Four men are in the hospital waiting room because their wives 

are having babies. A nurse goes up to the first guy and says, 

“Congratulations! You’re the father of twins.” 

“That’s odd,” answers the man. “I work for the Minnesota 

Twins!” 

A nurse says to the second guy, “Congratulations! You’re the 

father of triplets!” 

“That’s weird,” answers the second man. “I work for the 3M 

company!” 

A nurse tells the third man, “Congratulations! You’re the father 

of quadruplets!” 

“That’s strange,” he answers. “I work for the Four Seasons 

hotel!” 

The last man is groaning and banging his head against the wall. 

“What’s wrong?” the others ask. 

“I work for 7 Up!” 
 

 
 

 



 
 

Once upon a time the colors 

Once upon a time the colors of the world started to quarrel: all 

claimed that they were the best, the most important, the most 

useful, the favorite. 
 

GREEN said: “Clearly I am the most important. I am the sign of 

life and of hope. I was chosen for grass, trees, leaves - without 

me, all animals would die. Look over the countryside and you 

will see that I am in the majority.” 
 

BLUE interrupted: “You only think about the earth, but consider 

the sky and the sea. It is the water that is the basis of life and, 

drawn up by the clouds, forms the deep sea. The sky gives space 

and peace and serenity. Without my peace, you would all be 

nothing.” 
 

YELLOW chuckled: “You are all so serious. I bring laughter, 

gaiety, and warmth into the world. The sun is yellow, the moon 

is yellow, the stars are yellow. Every time you look at a 

sunflower, the whole world starts to smile. Without me there 

would be no fun.” 
 

ORANGE started next to blow her trumpet: “I am the color of 

health and strength. I may be scarce, but I am precious for I 

serve the needs of human life. I carry the most important 

vitamins. Think of carrots, pumpkins, oranges, mangoes, and 

pawpaws. I don’t hang around all the time, but when I fill the 

sky at sunrise or sunset, my beauty is so striking that no one 

gives another thought to any of you.” 
 

RED could stand it no longer. He shouted out: “I am the ruler of 

all of you - I am blood - life’s blood! I am the color of danger 

and of bravery. I am willing to fight for a cause. I bring fire into 

the blood. Without me, the earth would be empty as the moon. I 

am the color of passion and of love, the red rose, the poinsettia 

and the poppy.” 
 

PURPLE rose up to his full height. He was very tall and spoke 

with great pomp: “I am the color of royalty and power. Kings, 

chiefs, and bishops have always chosen me for I am the sign of 

authority and wisdom. People do not question me - they listen 

and obey.” 
 

Finally, INDIGO spoke, much more quietly than all the others, 

but with just as much determination: “Think of me. I am the 

color of silence. You hardly notice me, but without me you all 

become superficial. I represent thought and reflection, twilight 

and deep water. You need me for balance and contrast, for 

prayer and inner peace.” 
 

And so the colors went on boasting, each convinced of his or her 

own superiority. Their quarreling became louder and louder. 

Suddenly there was a startling flash of bright lightening - 

thunder rolled and boomed. Rain started to pour down 

relentlessly. The colors crouched down in fear, drawing close to 

one another for comfort. 
 

In the midst of the clamor, rain began to speak: ” You foolish 

colors, fighting amongst yourselves, each trying to dominate the 

rest. Don’t you know that you were each made for a special 

purpose, unique and different? Join hands with one another and 

come to me.” 

Doing as they were told, the colors united and joined hands. The 

rain continued: “From now on, when it rains, each of you will 

stretch across the sky in a great bow of color as a reminder that 

you can all live in peace. The RAINBOW is a sign of hope for 

tomorrow.” 

And so, whenever a good rain washes the world, and a rainbow 

appears in the sky, let us remember to appreciate one another. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Joke of the Week 
Church Ladies With Computers. 

These sentences (with bloopers) actually appeared in church 

bulletins or were announced in church services: 

• The eighth graders will be presenting Shakespeare’s Hamlet in 

the Church basement Friday at 7 PM. The congregation is 

invited to   

   attend this tragedy. 

• The pastor would appreciate it if the ladies of the 

Congregation would lend him their electric girdles for the 

pancake breakfast next  

   Sunday. 

• Weight Watchers will meet at 7 PM at the First Presbyterian 

Church. Please use large double door at the side entrance. 

• Remember in prayer the many who are sick of our community. 

Smile at someone who is hard to love. Say ‘Hell’ to someone 

who  

  doesn’t care much about you. 

• Irving Benson and Jessie Carter were married on October 24 in 

the church. So ends a friendship that began in their school days. 

• Low Self Esteem Support Group will meet Thursday at 7 PM. 

Please use the back door. 
 
 

Trivia 
The letters M&M on the popular candies stand for the founders 

of the company, Forrest Mars Sr. and Bruce Murrie. The candy-

coated chocolate concept was inspired by a method used to 

allow soldiers to carry chocolate without having it melt. The 

company’s longest-lasting slogan reflects this: “Melts in your 

mouth, not in your hand.” More than 400 million individual 

M&Ms are produced every day in the United States 



The Best RV Movies 
This list of the Best RV 

Movies will have you 

grabbing the popcorn and 

maybe even the tissues! I 

am about to bring you 

some of the most hilarious 

RV movies ever made, 

and one heart touching 

tearjerker thrown in for good measure. 
 

A great RV movie can be hard to find. Therefore, I have 

compiled a list of the best RV movies ever produced. 
 

RV 

This is the ultimate RV movie. This comedy stars some of the 

most talented comedians in the business such asRobin 

Williams and Jeff Daniels. It is packed full of laughs, witty 

humor and has the best dumping scene in any movie ever made; 

with a massive explosion that leaves Bob (Robin Williams) 

covered in an unpleasant situation. The funny thing is we have 

all been there. Bob goes to the dump and realizes he has no clue 

what he is doing. So, two kindhearted fellow campers offer 

advice, but they are as clueless as Bob. This scene alone is 

worth watching it repeatedly. 
 

Bob is a hard-working businessman who gets so focused on 

trying to keep his job that he cancels the family’s Hawaii trip, 

rents an RV, and convinces them it is all for his desire for his 

family to grow closer together. When in reality it is all about 

him not wanting to lose his job, or is it? He tells his wife he 

needs more time with his teen children and asks her to come 

into the woods with her big brawny man. All while agreeing to 

make all the meals, give massages and guarantying everyone a 

fun-filled cross-country vacation. But, there are lots of mishaps 

along the way! A run in with racoons, his laptop gets stolen, no 

internet (we have all been there) and constant run ins with an 

obnoxious, banjo playing, partridge family singing family that 

sells car horns for a living. This movie will have you laughing, 

singing and saying, "OMG, that's so US !" 
 

We Are the Millers 

This movie is a very adult movie! It is packed full of comedy, 

truth and intense moments that leave you cringing. This movie 

provides you with a lot of belly laughs as long as you 

understand it is an adult geared movie. It is the type of movie 

that you can not stay in your seat, it has you up pacing and 

covering your eyes in disbelief. The Millers are the luckiest drug 

smuggling, RV driving, fraudulent family on the road. At one 

point the dad pulls the RV over and sets his fake family straight 

on how things are; funny thing is while he is trying to convince 

the audience that it is a fake situation it comes across as real as 

my family or yours. Just like my parents and probably yours he 

threatens to turn that RV around! Extreme adult content. 
 

Leisure Seekers 

The title says it all and we all seek to leisure; lay by the pool, 

travel the countryside, see new sites and bask in the sun. Sounds 

great right? Well not so much in this movie. Grab your tissues, 

you are going to need them. I chose this movie as a top RV 

movie because it is realistic and sometimes sad movies are some 

of the best movies made. Movies like this bring out the best 

emotions in us, make us better people, and sometimes you just 

need a good cry. John and Ella both stricken with terminal 

illnesses decide to take one last voyage, to the Florida Keys, in 

their vintage camper they call the Leisure Seeker. Many of us 

travel with illnesses and John and Ella are not immune. John has 

Alzheimer’s and Ella is stricken with cancer. Sometimes movies 

are too true to life and Leisure Seeker is one such movie. This 

movie is about their last RV adventure and all the trials and 

tribulations that come with doing so and dealing with knowing 

death is imminent. 
 

National Lampoons Christmas Vacation 
Who doesn’t love Chevy Chase and who doesn’t love 

Christmas? In this movie Chevy Chase and Beverly D’Angelo 

host the most chaotic, patriotic, crazy family Christmas event 

this side of the crapper. Speaking of crapper National Lampoons 

Christmas Vacation is known for its “the crappers full scene”. I 

don't know what it is but there seems to be a theme with RV 

movies involving emptying the sewer and something going 

terribly wrong. It could be because it hits close to home since 

we’ve all experienced that “oh no” moment when emptying the 

tank. 
 

Everyone who sees this movie wants to be just like the 

Griswold’s. Some communities hold a Griswold challenge. 

Right here in my hometown of Zanesville, Ohio a young man by 

the name of Austin Lemmon runs the biggest Christmas light 

show in Muskingum County. I challenge you to watch this 

movie then see if you can match Clark light for light and create 

the biggest Griswold Christmas light show you can at your 

campsite. Most campgrounds have Christmas events so what a 

great way to show off your talent. 

While this movie may not be completely about an RV you will 

surely enjoy uncle Eddie and his home on wheels. 
 

A Goofy Movie 

A Goofy Movie is not just for the kids; it is a heart-warming 

cartoon about a goof and his kid. Like most of us Goofy wants 

so much to bond with his teenage son that he decides to take 

him on a camping trip. When Goofy’s friend, Pete, finds out 

about the fishing trip he grabs his son, jumps in his modern RV 

and meets up with Goofy and Max down the road. Check out 

this pretty cool RV scene. It takes Pete about twenty seconds to 

set up camp; complete with a pool, lounge area, and basketball 

court. While the RV scenes are short in this movie, they are 

memorable. A Goofy Movie is about love, nature, bigfoot and 

camping. 
 

Conclusion 
If you like RVs and movies you will enjoy watching these. A 

few RV movies that get honorable mention are Spaceballs, 

Incredibles, and The Long Long Trailer with Lucille Ball. 

 
 

 

https://youtu.be/foiHTT2rcso
https://www.imdb.com/name/nm0000245/
https://www.imdb.com/name/nm0000245/
https://www.imdb.com/name/nm0001099/
https://youtu.be/uHgRmR024BE
https://youtu.be/0Vsy5KzsieQ
https://youtu.be/oqk4Ko04ikQ
https://youtu.be/NBTTipJX-h4
https://youtu.be/NBTTipJX-h4
https://youtu.be/LSqb4e8mUd4
https://sparkstrib.com/2018/11/09/registration-open-for-griswold-challenge-at-39-north-pole-village/
https://whiznews.com/2018/12/13/teen-brothers-create-christmas-lights-show-30000-lights/
https://whiznews.com/2018/12/13/teen-brothers-create-christmas-lights-show-30000-lights/
https://youtu.be/aFYCQoIpGuE
https://youtu.be/5-XxMmNEGec


 
 

 

July Campout are Thursday July 9 - Sunday July 12. 

 

Location:  Yonah Mountain RV Resort 

                 3678 Helen Hwy 

                 Cleveland, Ga 

                 706-865-6545  Make reservations = PST Campers 

 

There will be no use of their clubhouse due to corona-virus. The pavilion is iffy. We may just gather a vacant 

site or someone's site for socializing. 

 

There is a lot to do in HELEN.  Not sure what all the restrictions are there, but window  shopping is fun and 

look at the money you'll save!  I would suggest if you want to go out to eat maybe go in groups of 6.  Most 

places won't seat over that many together. 

 

Rally fee will not be more that $10 a coach (and could be less depending on what we can do or not do) and can 

be paid when you arrive. 

We will also have to fill out a FMCA waiver form, which we will have there. Kenlyn is bringing these. 

 

So far the camp ground has the following people registered: 

Gruba, Miller, Jones, Bowman, Esposito, Sawyer 

 

Please register by June 28 and also let me know if you are joining us. 

 

Thx. 

Libba Gruba 

770-365-6111 

 



 

 
 

 

     CHRISTMAS IN JULY 

PST Campout 

Thursday, July 9 – Sunday July 12 

Yonah Mountain Campground 

3678 Helen Hwy.  Cleveland, Ga 

 706-865-6546 

 

Please make your reservation by JUNE 9th.  (Mention PST Member) 

$43 + tax -10% discount for 30 amp 

$46 + tax - 10% discount for 50 amp 

AGENDA 

   Thursday, July 9 – for those arriving early you are on your own! 

   Friday, July 10 – 5:00 or 5:30 out to dinner TBD 

 8:00 Ice Cream Social provided by campground 

   Saturday, July 11 – Check out all the lovely scenery, stroll through Helen.  Tubing is always fun – if                                                

   you think you are up to it. 

   5:00- 6:45 Pot Luck Dinner – Host to furnish a Ham - Y’all bring the fixins! 

   7:00 -8:00 – Christmas Exchange Game – Each person bring a wrapped $10 gift (something you’d         

   like to have) to exchange during game. 

   8:00 BINGO provided by campground – you might be lucky! 

   Sunday, July 12 – 8:00 -10:00 Breakfast, Meeting and Goodbyes 

   Bring your own setups and drinks to all meals. 

   Rally fee:  $10 per rig                                                                                     

   Send to:  Libba Gruba 

                 3361 Camelot Way, Loganville, Ga 30052 

Note: Things have 

changed due to Covid-19. 

Please check with host 

for corrected agenda. 



 

ANOTHER LONG, LONG UNIT  

Daryl Lawrence sent this: “Here’s a picture of my set-up from January 2014. I had driven from Yuma to Quartzsite for the Quartzsite 

RV Show. My wife was back east so I was alone. I was going to tow the Sprinter Van only behind the MH to QZ, then return to Yuma 

with the van and pick up the Polaris. But at the last minute, I decided ‘What the Heck” and hooked them all together. I had a 100’ 

measuring tape and the total length of the 3 combined vehicles was 95’.  Just a little over the limit. Made it with no problems but sure 

got a lot of looks.” 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From 

Patricia Voyna 

PO Box 1315 

Conyers, GA 30012-1315 

PST Newsletter – June 2020 

IN GOD WE TRUST  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 


